Water Rate Committee Meeting Minutes

January 4, 2011
In Attendance:  Bob Stevens, Tom Evans, Merle Prentice, Jr., Bill Foster, Jim Tornatore, Lori DeHaas, Chuck Franzese, and Tracey Cucci.
Meeting called to order at 7:03 PM.  Minutes for the October 5, 2010, November 2, 2010 and December 7, 2010 meetings were approved with a Motion by Tom Evans, Seconded by Merle Prentice. Carried.

Chuck Franzese from Hunt Engineers reviewed status of project, essentially shut down for winter; some services, hydrants and paving to be completed, but substantially complete; will be completed in spring, have second change order to process yet. Draft Engineering Report presented. Question of money that should be left over as work was done differently on Mill Street than original plan; this will be done with change order to balance out at end of project.  Well #4 has serious vibration, rehab of well will be run through 4th part of project; have had four leaks already, need to find any remaining problems in old system; have started to install new electronic meters and have found two leaks.  Discussion of leak test at end of project.  Draft report was passed out, committee will review and have comments by last village board meeting in January.  Question raised of village selling water.  Discussion of what would be needed in the additional system improvements project.  System now operating less than 3 hours per day, could easily 300,000 per day.
Meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m. with a Motion by Bill Foster, Seconded by Tom Evans.
Tracey S. Cucci

Deputy Clerk/Treasurer
